
Editorial:  On  guns,  Nev.
leaders overruling voters
Publisher’s note: This editorial is from the Oct. 4, 2017, New
York Times.

Residents of Nevada voted in November to require background
checks  for  most  private  gun  sales,  closing  a  loophole  in
federal  law.  But  nearly  a  year  after  the  ballot  measure
passed, these checks aren’t being made because state officials
have claimed, with little evidence, that there’s no way to
carry out the policy.

Such background checks might not have prevented the massacre
in Las Vegas on Sunday night; the gunman, Stephen Paddock, is
not known to have a significant criminal record and appears to
have bought at least some of his guns from dealers required to
vet buyers.

But it has been shown that requiring checks on private sales
of guns, such as at gun shows and over the internet, makes it
harder for felons and other prohibited people, like those who
have been committed to mental institutions and drug addicts,
to buy firearms.
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